
MVRC/ YARS 2 July 2024 Meeting 

Explorit and Zoom  

Officers Present: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ, Vice-President Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF, and 

Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG. 

Members attending at Explorit: Tom Bowen KM6DML, Steve Dold W6KCS, Shayne Hughes N6SPE, Rick 

Littlefield N6KLB, Don Priesler KM6JCE, Bill Ragsdale K6KN, and Jim Willson KN6FGG. 

Guests attending at Explorit: None. 

Members attending on Zoom: Greg Kruckewitt KG6SJT and Tom Preston KQ6EO. 

Meeting opened by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ  at 1930 hours with self-intros all around. 

June meeting minutes approved after Vice-President Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF  motioned and Tom 

Bowen KM6DML seconded. 

June treasurer’s report approved after Don Priesler KM6JQE motioned and Steve Dold W6KCS seconded. 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer’s Report: 

June 2024 

Beginning Balance – June 1       $6,864.63 

Deposits 

  6/21 DBC Donation – Davis Double Century 600.00 

  6.24 Dues      48.00 

 Total Deposits                  648.00  $7,512.63 

Withdrawals     

  none 

 Total Withdrawals       0.00   $7,512.63 

Ending Balance – May 31       $7,512.63 

Encumbrances  (pending checks)     92.44   $6,864.63 

Available Balance – June 30 (ending balance less encumbrances)  $6,820.19 

Member Dues Paid: 

Daniel Cameron KF6HHH - $24.00 

Robert Schulz KC6UDS - $24.00 

Shayne Hughes N6SPE – in exchange for interest costs 

Pending Checks (issued but not yet deposited) 



1188 – Tom Prestron – FD Food Reimburse $92.44 

Repeater Trustee Steve Dold W6KCS reported that the 147.000 repeater was on battery backup but that 

it has solar charging so feel free to use it. 

Officer elections were held. Gary Matteson WA6TQJ shall remain as president, Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG 

shall remain as secretary, and Robert Schulz KC6UDS shall remain as treasurer as no one had run for 

those positions. As no one ran for vice-president, Shayne Hughes N6SPE volunteered and was installed 

on a motion by Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF seconded by Don Priesler KM6JQE. 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ narrated a Davis Double Century slideshow report. 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN gave a report on Field Day. He gave a pts recap, setup and operations pros and cons, 

and took suggestions for next year. 

A presentation on the Western States Endurance Run was postponed until next month. 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ gave an update on the MOU discussion between UCD and UCDARC. 

Yolo ARES EC Bruce Muramoto KM6SYF mentioned meetings with Yolo Search and Rescue to improve 

their communications. The 17 July Yolo ARES meeting will have a presentation on cross-band repeaters. 

The August meeting will have a program by OES on OES operations. The September meeting will cover 

floods, fire, and earthquake. A reclamation representative will talk about floods. 

YARS/MVRC August meeting will be held at President Gary Matteson’s home. 

Meeting adjourned approx. 2035 hrs. 

 

 


